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REASONS TO BE CONNECTED  

Welcome to the New Year! May 2020 be a good one for all 

of you! 

If you know of a resident of the Town who has not 

received this newsletter, and would like to, please have 

them contact Gloria Kennedy with their name/address.  In 

the same way, if you receive this and would like it 

discontinued, please let us know. 

In an effort to make town information and forms more 

easily available to you, the Town Board is looking into 

updating the Town’s website later this year. If or when we 

have new web information and/or if email addresses need 

to be changed, we will let you know promptly. 

NOTE that the clerk, Bill Clancy has a new email 

address for town use. Please direct your email 

communications to the new address. Thank you! 

 

 

 

DOG LICENSE CHANGES GO INTO EFFECT 

Residents of the Town of Holland should remember to 

take care of licensing your dog.  Per State Statute, all 

dogs over 6 months of age are required to be licensed.  A 

rate change has gone into effect this year. 

Spayed/neutered dogs are $5 and non-spayed, non- neutered dogs are $10. A license form is 

available on the Town of Holland website.  Please send the form and your payment payable to the 

Town of Holland, along with a copy of the veterinary verification showing rabies vaccination dates and 

serial numbers to Gloria Kennedy, 7928 St. Pat’s Church Rd. Greenleaf, 54126, and the license will 

be returned to you via postal service.  

In addition, the Town Board has created a Dog & Kennel Ordinance to help define management of 

dog and/or kennel issues. This ordinance is posted on the town’s website. 
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2020 SCHEDULE FOR YARD WASTE DROP OFF  

 

The Yard Waste Program in the Town of Holland has become a popular service used by many of our residents.  

The dumpster is located at the south end of the parking lot at the Hollandtown Community Park on County D in 

Hollandtown, and is open from 8 am until 12 pm (noon) on the following Saturdays: 

April 18*,   May 16,   June 13,   July 18,   August 15,   September 12,   October 10* and Oct 24*.  See below for 

acceptable items. 

April 18, October 10 and 24 will also have an area set aside for branches only which will later be chipped 

up by Brown County.   

Note that May 16 will also be the Appliance Recycle Date at the same location. This is intended for Town of 

Holland residents, only. We are seeking a couple extra volunteers to help on this date. See below for 

acceptable items. 

NO ITEMS ARE TO BE DROPPED OFF AT ANY OTHER TIMES EXCEPT DURING THE SCHEDULED 

DATES & TIMES.   Items left outside the dumpster after hours are subject to a $200 fine per town ordinance.  

If you have questions or concerns, or need drop off at other than the posted dates, please call Mark at 920-

540-8141. Any organization or student look for/in need of community service hours, please contact Mark. 

ACCEPTABLE YARD WASTE includes, but is not limited to:  

Branches (less than 6” diameter)  Grass Clippings   Leaves 

Hay/straw     Brush    Shrubs 

Only yard and garden waste, and small brush will be accepted.  

Yard waste must be in paper bags or trash cans for dumping. NO PLASTIC BAGS of any kind will be accepted. 

PLEASE DO NOT MIX YARD WASTE WITH ITEMS THAT ARE TO BE CHIPPED. 

Grass clippings will be accepted, however, the Town of Holland and the DNR encourage residents to leave the 

grass clippings on the lawn as a good source of fertilizer. 

The dumpster will be locked before and after the times listed above 

No other items will be accepted. 

APPLIANCE RECYCLING EVENT:  SATURDAY MAY 16 8 AM – NOON  

Free Items:  computer towers, laptops, cell phones, servers, wire & cable, keyboards, mouse, copiers, 

printers, fax, phone systems, DVD/VCR, stereos, CD players, rechargeable batteries, washers, dryers, stoves, 

household appliances big & small, anything metal 

 

Items for a fee:  Monitors $10, TV’s $20, LCD TV’s $20, TV’s over 30” $40, Console TV’s $40;   

Freon items: $10 each 



 FORMS AVAILABLE ON WEBSITE 

In order to help residents of the Town expedite business more efficiently, several commonly 

used forms are now available on the Town’s website. Please find the following forms at 

www.holland-wi.us 

 

A)  Request for Building Permit, Request to Re-zone, and Request for Conditional Use 

Permit forms are there for your use. You may fill them out and then submit them to the 

Town Clerk, Bill Clancy, in a timely manner for addition to the agenda for consideration at 

the following Town Board meeting. The Re-zoning and Conditional Use Permit application 

would then be reviewed by the Plan Commission and then set for a Public Hearing.  The 

Informational Building Permit would be reviewed by the Plan Commission which would then 

recommend it to the Town Board for approval or denial. If approved, the proposal will be 

presented to the Building Inspector, Marty Johnson (920) 685-6755 to obtain the building 

permit. 

 

B) Certified Survey Map Review - How to Obtain a Certified Survey Map (CSM) Approval 

for a lot under 10 acres.  The steps which need to be taken to review a proposed CSM are 

posted in this document. 

 

C) Comprehensive Plan- Approved September 2018.  

The new Comprehensive Plan approved in 2018 is 

now on the website. The 143 page booklet is also on 

file with Clerk Bill Clancy. 

 

D) 2019 Dog Ordinance, and Dog Kennel and Dog 

License Application Form. Information for 

management of dog kennels, and dog license and 

kennel forms are posted on the web. Note that new 

fees have gone into effect at the start of 2020.  

 

COUNTY BOARD SEAT TO OPEN 

Steve Deslauries has announced that he will not be seeking re-

election to the Brown County Board District 20 seat. He was 

honored to be able to serve in this capacity, and worked hard to 

give a voice to the issues that affect us here in southern Brown 

County. Steve hopes that the new candidate will heartily serve 

the people of this district with compassion and diligence. Please watch for who the potential new 

candidate will be, and find ways to communicate with them to make our voice heard at the County 

level. 

ELECTION  INFO 

     Spring Primary:   

     Tuesday, February 18 
        Judgeship primary 

General Spring Election:  

Tuesday, April 7 
   County Board, Democratic Presidential  

   Primaries, Wrightstown School  

   Referendum 

General Fall Election: 

Tuesday, November 3 

    Presidential Election 

    Polls are open from 7 am until 

    8 pm at the Town Hall, 1671  

    Hill Road, Greenleaf. 

Absentee Ballots are available 

from Clerk Bill Clancy. 
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